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Gonzalez Takes the Board Leadership
     In a surprise move
that shook-up local
politics, Supervisor
Matt Gonzalez, won the
election to President of
the Board of Super-
visors at the first session
on Tuesday, January 8.
 Gonzalez went into the
first round with the 4
votes, (His own, Chris

Daly, Tony Hall and Gerardo Sandoval), Peskin had 4
votes, (his own, Jake McGoldrick, Tom Ammiano and
Fiona Ma) and Sophie Maxwell had only 3 votes, (her
own, Gavin Newsom and Bevan Dufty).
     After 6 rounds of votes that were painfully reminiscent
of a broken record, Supervisor Aaron Peskin broke the
deadlock and released his votes. The final tally: Gonzalez,
Daly, Hall, McGoldrick, Peskin and Sandoval won the
day, a 6 to 5 majority.
     In a traditional gesture of unity, the 7th round of
voting was rescinded and Gonzalez was declared
unanimously elected.

The California Academy of Sciences has announced
plans for a comprehensive building project that will
combine inspiring new architecture with inventive
exhibitions to provide visitors with eye-opening
experiences of the natural world.  The facility will also
employ energy-efficient, environmentally-sensitive
building technologies to help set a new standard for
sustainable architecture in civic buildings.  With this
project the Academy seeks to make science more
accessible and engaging, and to inspire awe of the natural
world and a deeper understanding of our place in it.
     The new design makes nature part of the building’s
structure, with a variety of native plants growing on its
“living” roof.  The roof will echo the natural landscape
around the Academy, undulating gently over the new
Morrison Planetarium, Steinhart Aquarium, and other
exhibition spaces, which will read as “hills” in the
roofline.  A small portion of the roof will be accessible
to visitors, with an exhibit space nestled between the
landscaped areas.
     Renzo Piano Building Workshop and San Francisco-
based Gordon H. Chong and Partners have worked with
the Academy to develop a design plan that transforms
the Academy’s array of twelve buildings, built over
eight decades, into a unified facility.
     Several design elements central to the Academy’s
historic identity will be restored or evoked.  These
include the neo-classical beaux-arts structure that houses
the dioramas of Africa Hall, the Steinhart Aquarium’s
barrel-vaulted ceiling, columns, and the “Swamp,” and
the classical structure of North American Hall.  The
facility will also address the long-term wear and tear
caused by over 100 million visitors passing through the
museum since its opening in Golden Gate Park in 1916.
…Submitted by Meagan Levitan of the Academy of
Sciences. This does not reflect the opinion or position
of CSFN or the Editor

California Academy of Sciences Presents Plans
for Concourse Facility at Next CSFN Meeting
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Board President Gonzalez

Emporium Tower Plan Teeters, then Topples
    It’s been almost two
and a half years since the
San Francisco Board of
Supes gave the final OK
for Redevelopment and
Forest City Development
to start work on its $500
million plan to build a
Bloomingdale’s depart-
ment store, other shops,
movie theaters, a highrise
luxuy-suite hotel and
office space all but demo-
lishing the historic Empo-
rium structure, gobbling
Jessie Street and displacing businesses and buildings on
Mission Street. The Board, allowed Forest City to start
construction by the end of 2000.
     Fortunately, civic minded preservation groups, including
the representatives of CSFN filed a lawsuit, which is now
in the appeal stage, that delayed the project.

Planned replacement design will be presented

Tough times take out the tower
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CONGRATULATIONS IN ORDER!
     Since this is CSFN’s first issue since the December
run-off, let us begin by congratulating Bevan Dufty and
Fiona Ma on their victories, and extending to them an
open invitation to address CSFN on matters of personal
concern to themselves and their district constituents.
Bevan Dufty’s win, in particular, has been attributed by
the local media to his focus on neighborhood concerns
during his campaign.  In other words, the voters were
more concerned with clean, safe streets and responsive
city departments than they were with some partisan
agenda crafted by special interests.

The 2002 elections were not a fluke.  Voters are
tired of approving bond measures when there is less
accountability now than in recent memory.  Voters should
not, and will not, approve new taxes until our bloated
city payroll has been significantly cut back to a reasonable
employee to resident ratio.  We have over 20,000 more
employees now than we did when Joe Alioto was Mayor,
and the same number of people.   And these new people
are not public safety personnel.

Congratulations to our new Board President,
Matt Gonzalez.  Matt’s challenges this year are enormous.
 The performance of the board in the coming months
may well determine the future of district elections.  Will
budget decisions be made to benefit the residents of San
Francisco and the greater good, or special interests
necessary for re-election?  Will the board have the
courage to make cuts before asking for more taxes?
Will planning appeals be fairly heard, or predetermined
by a developer’s checkbook?  Will appointments to
boards and commissions include people who work for
the preservation and improvement of our neighborhoods,
and who actually know something about the department
they are sworn to oversee, or pander to campaign
contributors and the politically correct at the moment?
 Good luck, Matt – you’re going to need it.

Planning Commissioner Bill Lee called this
week to inquire as to how CSFN might be brought to
the table at the commission when department decisions
are being made about community planning.  Should
the rest of the commission agree, he would like to see
a presentation of CSFN’s planning priorities in the near
future.   Congratulations to Bill Lee for recognizing
the importance of the neighborhoods.  If Tom Ammiano
had been as perceptive, there would be no necessity to
augment the well-intentioned but completely unqualified
lot who presently make our planning decisions.  Land
use planning without the neighborhoods is like collective
bargaining without the unions.  Perhaps that is why
Ammiano is no longer considered a serious candidate
for Mayor.

Finally, congratulations to member Richard
Shadoian for making it through a harrowing year on
the new Elections Commission.  Richard has done a
remarkable job in the face of adversity.  On many
occasions he has been the sole voice of reason on a
commission full of politicos who almost always put
self-interest before elections reform.  Without Richard,
we would not have learned of Commissioner
Mendelson’s  (Hallinan’s appointment) sinister plan to
end paid ballot arguments in the voter handbook, three
of the mayor’s friends would have done our redistricting,
and Tammy Haygood would still be playing shell games
with our ballots under the cover of another non-existent
anthrax threat.  The School Board should find the
courage to reappoint Richard Shadoian, even in the
face of pressure from the Mayor’s office, our pathetic
local media, and the School Board’s compromised
counsel, to do otherwise.  When an appointed official
does the right thing in this city it is a rare event, and
should be rewarded, not punished.
...Submitted by Barbara Meskunas, CSFN Preside

It’s Time to Review the City Charter
     It’s been ten years since the voters approved the Charter
Review (Prop N/Nov.  1993). Isn’t it time to ask ourselves
if we’re better off now than we were ten years ago?
     Assemblyman Willie Brown wrote a paid ballot argu-
ment for Prop N that the “Charter is a millstone around
the neck of city government,” and that the “Charter actually
makes it more difficult to provide public services efficie-
ntly.” Are our “public services more efficient? Are the
Department heads “more accountable” as proponents
promised? Does the government “cost less?” Has the
“bureaucratic muddle” vanished?
    After an eight year test drive, the answer to all these
questions is no. Judge Quentin Kopp addressed the issue
at our Annual Dinner. We need to adopt the issue.
     The current Charter became effective in 1995 with
Mayor Willie Brown’s administration and it is clear to

the most casual observer that something is very wrong with
San Francisco. The City doesn’t work. The costs have sky-
rocketed and the services have bottomed out. Department
heads are not accountable, in fact they seem to be chosen
for their ability to evade the tough questions and not being
knowledgeable about the Departments they direct seems
to be the key to longevity in the office. The Elections Dept.,
Planning, Purchasing, Human Rights—the disfunctional
department list would take up a whole page.
     Every year the Board of Supervisors or the citizens
themselves have filled the ballot with reforms that apply
a temporary fix, but the problems won’t go away until we
face the fact that we were sold a bill of goods. It’s time roll
up our sleeves and do the work of reform as it should have
been done from the very beginning.
     The Department of Elections is a clear example of why
the new Charter doesn’t work. Under the old Charter the
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Land Use & Housing Committee Report
     At its regular meeting on the 6th of January at the
Northern Police Station, the CSFN Land Use & Housing
Committee was provided information about and discussed
the following issues:

_ problems with present hiring practices for day laborers
and the need for a day labor hiring hall facility big
enough to accommodate the large numbers of men
seeking work from the streets. The CSFN has already
passed a resolution supporting the proposition that a
large site be found away from residential
neighborhoods east of the Freeway on eastern Cesar
Chavez or around Bayshore. The Planning Commission
Hearing to consider permitting a small space in a
residential area is imminent.

_ Milton Gaines/EMIA addressed the committee about
his proposed 54-unit apartment building proposed to
be constructed at 23rd Street and Harrison. The
Planning Commission Hearing to consider permitting
this use is imminent.

_ Chris Slattery/4th St Residents Ass'n talked about the
proposed rezoning ordinance creating a special use
district at 4th and Freelon Streets. We also discussed
the Project itself. The Planning Commission Hearing
on this item is imminent.

_ Also discussed were the proposed draft ordinance on
unlawful demolitions, and

_ the scheduled closing of the Fort Mason Officers
Club.

     The proposed legislation for a special use district at
Fourth and Freelon Streets was transferred to another
committee of the Board of Supervisors, the Land Use &
Housing Committee will request CSFN President
Meskunas send letters to the Commerce & Transportation
Cmte of the Board of Supervisors communicating
opposition to the creation of the special use district at
Fourth and Freelon Streets, should this be brought before
the General Assembly and approved in the near future.
     The Committee voted to recommend to the General
Assembly a Resolution urging that the CSFN add its
name to the growing list of organizations, military and
civilian, supporting efforts to keep the Fort Mason Officers
Club open as a piece of San Francisco Heritage.
     The next regular meeting of the CSFN Land Use &
Housing Committee will be held on Monday, the 3rd of
February at 6:30PM in the Community Room of the
Northern Police Station.
-Submitted by Judith Berkowitz, Chair

Land Use & Housing • Monday, February 3rd
Northern Police Station • Berkowitz 824-0617

FRANKENSTEIN PROJECT
     The Beideman Area Neighborhood Group is asking
for your vote this Tuesday in support of our motion to
oppose an abomination of a development being proposed
for the East side of Scott Street between Ellis and Eddy.
     This proposal represents a merging of the San Francisco
Housing Authority and the Redevelopment Agency, i.e.,
the worst of both worlds, for the sake of creating a new
housing model heretofore unknown in urban areas
governed by logic.  It is being sold as a home ownership
opportunity for 20 low-income families, but it is not,
and is not supported by Redevelopment Agency’s
displacement certificate holders, or any of the surrounding
neighborhood associations, for that reason.
     The proposal calls for the Redevelopment Agency to
create a land trust for the property, to be held in perpetuity
by the Agency, i.e., the “homeowners” will never really
own their property.  Creating the land trust serves two
purposes:  first, it serves to guarantee the existence of
the Redevelopment Agency, which is due to exit our
project area is a few years; second, it panders to the
personal interest of our district Supervisor, Matt Gonzalez,
who is a big land trust fan.  Matt Gonzalez tried to
eliminate the Housing Authority, and supported the
restructuring of the Redevelopment Agency, (with
overwhelming neighborhood support) early in his term
on the Board.  People in the Agency and the Authority
who are sympathetic to the neighborhood’s objections
to this project tell us that this project is their way of
guaranteeing Gonzalez’s future support of these two
destructive and expensive agencies.
     “Homeowners” of this project will be selected from
a list maintained by the Housing Authority of Section 8
eligible people who also participate in the Authority’s
self-sufficiency program.(many of whom are Authority
employees).  When the Agency was criticized for
excluding displacement certificate holders from the
preference list, they quickly changed their proposal and
said they would include them as well.  The Housing
Authority is anxious to participate in HUD’s new Section
8 homeownership program because the administrative
fees collected from the Section 8 program are used to
subsidize other questionable Authority departments and
endeavors.  Of course, given that HUD has recently
announced a 30% cutback in subsidies with more to
come, the sustainability of the funding commitment
should be considered tentative.
     In other words, there will be shared accountability
for this project, i.e., no accountability.  If you’ve seen
the way the Housing Authority manages its properties
you’d be worried too.
     The Beideman neighborhood, besides having several
historic structures on the National Register, already
contains hundreds of units of subsidized housing.  Last
summer the Jewish Community High School of the Bay
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  Annual Holiday Pot Luck 2002
See the full color photos: www.csfn.net
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Acting Editor: Doug Comstock
Neighborhood Views is published monthly, the official voice of the
Coalition for San Francisco Neighborhoods, Inc., a501(c)4 Organization

     We note with extreme sorrow, the unexpected, early
passing of Commissioner Antenore's wife, Marjory, last
month...
     Our deepest sympathies go out to Dennis and his son,
for their loss.

Minutes of the November 19, 2002 Regular
Meeting of CSFN General Assembly

1. Call to Order. President Barbara Meskunas/BANG
brought the meeting to order at 7:10 at Northern Police
Station.
a. Quorum declared. Delegates and alternates

represented 23 CSFN member organisations.
b. Agenda approved.
c. Introductions. Delegates and guests introduced

themselves. Ramona Albright/Twin Peaks Council
and Gerry Crowley/Telegraph Hill Dwellers
described their organisations’ objectives, history,
and current issues.

2. Minutes. The October minutes were approved as
amended: Item 5D should read “Newsletter
Committee.”

3. Officers’ Reports:
a. President Meskunas reported an application for

membership from Friends of Islais Creek. The
anniversary dinner was a financial success. The
CSFN Holiday Potluck will be at the Miraloma Park
Clubhouse on Dec 18th at 7:00PM. There will be
no Dec General Assembly meeting.

b. 1st VP Comstock/PRO-SF announced that the
ExComm meeting will be next Wed. The number of
newsletters sent out monthly has been pared down
to 139 from 350.

c. Treasurer Millet/PBNA gave a written report.
4. Committee Reports.

a. Presidio Task Force: Chair Joan Girardot/MCIPOA
talked about the Lukas development: private project
on public land. Allows subletting with no approval
from the Trust. Lukas is cutting back building areas.
Amount of sublet area unsure.

b Water Task Force: Chair Joan Girardot recapped
what the election results on props E and A mean to
the public. The oversight cmte created by Prop P is
taking nominees.

c. Land Use & Housing: Chair Judith Berkowitz/EMIA
said the cmte report is on page 3 of the Nov
newsletter. Motion: The Committee voted to
recommend to the General Assembly a Resolution
urging the Board of Supervisors to:
a.) convene a Public Hearing on the demolition of

the most affordable critically scarce sound single
family houses in neighborhoods throughout San
Francisco, and

b) request the Planning Department to report to the
Board the number of housing units approved for
demolition during the past two years, i.e. by
quarter from the fourth quarter of 2000 to the
third quarter of 2002 by neighborhood,
supervisoral district, or Planning Quadrant.
Motion carried 16-0-0

5. Program
Chris Bowman and David Binder dissected and
analyzed the Nov 5 election results.

6. New Business
a. Resolved: That the CSFN endorse the following

applicants to be appointed to serve on the Natural
Areas Program Citizens Advisory Cmte: Carolyn
Blair, Bill Carlin, Paul Castleman, Steve Dobrio,
Karen Hu, Mary McAllister, Joan Rothgarden, Bill
Shepard (GGHNA & TPCOSC) Emergency declared.
Resolution carried 14-1-6

      b. Motion: That CSFN approve the return to the
         original practice of scheduling Public Comment
         at the beginning of the Planning Commission
        proceedings or at a set time early in the meeting,
        not later than 5:00 PM (SPEAK)

c. Resolved: That the CSFN oppose the hybrid housing
experiment proposed by the SFRA and the SFHA
for the A-2 project area lot located on Scott Street
between Ellis and Eddy Streets, Adjacent to the
Jewish Community High School of the Bay, as
incompatible with the surrounding neighborhood
housing and uses, the goals of the SFRA, and
common sense.

7. Announcements. Daniela Kirshenbaum/
PHRA announced that the Commonwealth Club and
CSFN's program at the Commonwealth Club is sold
out. Unlawful demolitions legislation will be brought
soon. There is an historic preservation plaque program

8. Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at
10:00PM.

-Judith Berkowitz



—Page 7—

President Barbara Meskunas brmeskunas@cs.com
First Vice Pres.Doug Comstock 386-4934  dougcoms@aol.com
2nd Vice Pres. Judith Berkowitz  824-0617
Treasurer Dick Millet 861-0345
Recording Secretary Steve Gruel   Steve.Gruel@usdoj.gov 262-0440

Corresponding Secretary John Barry 564-0225
Members of Executive Committee at Large:
Mary Helen Briscoe 346-1448 •Daniela Kirshenbaum:
kbaum88@yahooo.com  Tony Sacco: 587-1871
Parliamentarian: Evelyn Wilson 566-7826

$500 Sponsors
American Veterans Coalition
City College of SF
Russian Hill Neighbors
SF Firefighters Local 798
Spotlight Printing
Lynn Newhouse Segal

$250 Sponsors
Ramona Albright
Angela Aliota
John Barry
Beideman Area
Neighborhood Group
Karen & David Crommie
Joan Girardot
Greater West Portal
Neighborhood Assn.
Denise LaPointe
Miraloma Park Improvement Club
Mabel Teng
Twin Peaks Improvement Assn.

$100 Sponsors
Jeff Adachi
Tom Ammiano
Dennis Antenore
John Bardis
Tracy Baxter
Judy Berkowitz
Bonacker Assoc.
Sue Cauthen
Eddie Chin
Doug Comstock
Anita Grier
Mary Harris
Retired Employees of C&C SF
Retired Firemen & Widows
Richard Shadoian
Sunset-Parkside Ed. & Action (SPEAK)
Telegraph Hill Dwellers

Thank You!

Dennis Herrera
Jim Lazarus
Charlotte Maeck
Jake McGoldrick
Barbara Meskunas
Dick Millet
Gail Neira
Aaron Peskin
Ed VanEgri
Joel Ventresca
Doris Ward

     Claims by the Mayor, that he had,
himself, proposed the change in
plans, as well as the return of the
$27 million in public funds that he
had committed to it, were evidence
of his newly found fiscal respon-
sibility, should be swallowed with
a heaping teaspoon of salt.
Coalition, in a letter to the Board
opposing the development and the
transfer of a public street to a private
enterprise, argued that the development would demolish
an historic structure. Saving the facade and a few pieces
of the interior, and removing the dome to a new location
do not qualify as preservation. Also CSFN argued, the
development seeks to circumvent the Downtown Plan and
is in fact, spot zoning, something CSFN strongly opposes.
     The designation of the area as “blighted” is false and
misleading. Rather the area suffers from an official neglect
too prominent to be mere oversight, while right next door
the Old Navy redeveloped a site without public subsidies
renovating of the Palomar Hotel.
     The closure of Jesse Alley, a public street, and its transfer
to a non-governmental entity, the failure to provide adequate
on-site parking, “the tower is clearly out of scale and out
of place. It is certainly not necessary. The use of public
funding to violate established public policies is a violation
of the public trust.”
     We are delighted that the project will no longer shadow
Halladie Plaza but why not preserve our historic building
by leaving it intact, dump the unneeded cinema complex
and leave Jesse Street as a public right-of-way.

Mayor Willie Brown

Charter Reform (Cont. from Pg. 2) Chief Administrative
Officer, an appointed office, controled the Dept. Now the
Mayor’s office is in control and the result has been
disastrous. The attempt at “ election reform” (Prop E) that
created the Elections Commission has been a debacle. By
the time the Supervisors incorporated the compromises
and satisfied the competing factions, we were left with a
design similar to the proverbial camel, an illusion of
progress and change but the real power is still in the hands
of the same elected official. The disaster continues.
     Now we are paying the price for the “streamlined”
Charter. It’s time to review the Charter and determine how
we can return to a balance of power. Let’s restore the
executive, legislative and the administrative separation of
powers that served us well.
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Tuesday
January

21st

General Assembly Meeting • January 21, 2003

6:30 I. Sign In and Refreshments
7:00 II.Call to Order/Ascertain Quorum
         A. Introduction of Delegates and Guests
         B. Presentation by Host Organizations:
                  1. Twin Peaks Improvement Association
                  2. West Presidio Neighborhood Association
7:15 III. Approval of Minutes
7:30 IV. Officers Reports
         A. President (Barbara Meskunas)
         B. First Vice President (Doug Comstock)
         C. Second Vice President (Judith Berkowitz)
         D. Recording Secretary (Steve Gruel)
         E. Corresponding Secretary (John Barry)
         F. Treasurer (Dick Millet)
7:45 V. Committee Reports
         A. Presidio Task Force
         B. Water Task Force
         C. Land Use Committee
8:00 VI. Preliminary Plans for New Academy of Sciences Bldg
         A. Meagan Levitan Presenting
9:00 V. Unfinished Business
         A. Motion: Opposing Redevelopment Project - BANG
         B. Motion: Changing time for Public Testimony at the
             Planning Commission
9:30 VI. New Business
9:40 VII. Announcements
9:45 VIII. Adjournment

Time To
Renew
Membership!


